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9 March 1970

Dear Mr. Hernandez,

On behalf of the Secretary-General, I wish to acknowledge
receipt of your letter of 23 February 1970. The Secretary-
General has taken note of the comments contained in your

letter.

Youra sincerely,

Robert G. Muller
Director

Mr. J.M. Hernandez
Becretary-Ceneral

Warld Anti-Communist League
Freedom Center

SBeoul, Korea
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February 23, 1970

Secretary General
General Assembly
United Nations, New York

Sir:

To us all here in Korea and specially to the Secretariat
of the World Anti-Communist League the fact that 11 passengers
[dncluding the pilot, the co-pilot, the crew and several of the
passengers of the ill-fated Y.S.-]] of the Korean Air Lines
which was hijacked to North Korea by Communists is not only a
violation of international law but also of common decency.

The fact too that the said plane has not been returned
to the Korean Air Lines is very regrettable indeed. I think
that the Communists in North Korea must be convinced by now

that Korea is progressing by leaps and bounds and must not be
prevented.

Another thing that calls for immediate retaliation is the
fact that the communists of North Korea have placed an order
for disease germs in Tokyo so that they may use them in biologi-

. cal warfare against the helpless and hapless South Koreans.
Both the Red Cross and United Nations must help us.

We want both entities to come to the rescue of the poor
people of Korea who want only be left alone. U.N. and Red Cross,
please awake!
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Jose Ma. Herhandez
Secretary-General 7
WACL



